Chief's Report

10/28/20 Board Meeting
-First Due testing is underway. Full rollout should be in the next week or two.

-Siding contract has been signed, siding is ordered and work should start in
November. Valley View says they work in all weather so they're not concerned. Will be
completed this year.

-Wildland-We had two separate surge deployments to the Cameron Peak fire with two
different sets of folks going up. We worked with Evergreen and the cross-pollination
continues to be the way forward. We were able to combine forces and get out when neither
department had enough available extra staffing to supply an engine. Beyond this, it earned
the department roughly $7,000 for the truck on these two deployments alone.

-Fire academy offered by Conifer Fire 1/6/207.\

-Integration meetings continue with looking at potential consultant. Costs for all four
districts would be $65,000, but our portion would likely be about $5200 based on assessed
value cost sharing.

-Engine 341 continues to have a significant leak when the pump is engaged.

September calls:

2 Smoke Checks

5 MVAs

1 Mutual Aid Fire

8 Medical calls

1 LE assist

1 Cancelled Enroute

18 calis for September, 147 year to date.

*Tablets-$600 each with case and mount



